

# PSRES PTO Board Meeting

## Meeting Minutes

12/6/2021 at 6PM via Teams

Present: Allison H, Brittney G, Nora, Pia, Danielle, Maranda Daniel, Marisa Lentz, Samantha Penny, Valerie Price, Chris Smith

Next meeting: January 10 at 6PM



### Discussions:

Budget: Allison: Received invoice from Boosterthon. Total \$75000 in bank, will send check to Boosterthon for \$38000. Still waiting for company matches. Still waiting on totals for We Notice November. September Friday Family night total \$87. December outgoing: Holiday candy grams; Mr. S. approved by likely do in January for Valentines Day. School received funds from Elevations Church. Chris: Have not received check yet. Allison: If you do not have check by mid-week, let her know. Expenses: Staff treats (drink and snack). What day would be best? Pia: Mid next week, the 15<sup>th</sup> or 16<sup>th</sup>. Chris: Wed 15<sup>th</sup> would be work.

Spirit Wear: Brittney: All shirts have been ordered; some shirts are not available anymore. Arrival times vary by design, but hopefully by end of next week.

VEX Robotics: Ms. Daniel: Coach/run Vex Robotics, didn't host event in 2021. But will host event January 22, 2022. PTO usually takes care of concessions from 8AM – 4PM. This brings in funds and supports community. Is PTO interested in assisting with concessions? Allison: Will need to create sign up Genius; how to justify this with no parent access? Chris: Restrictions we are under now are: if students in building, no visitors allowed. Since this is on Saturday, we will be able to have volunteers onsite. No children a required to be there. Allison: Will food items will be same as last: soda, pizza, snacks, coffee and donuts? Will we offer team orders too? Maranda: Can ask teams to pre-order pizzas. Allison: Maybe we can do two options like sandwiches. Will make 50%. Voted: All yes. Allison: Will work on documents and communicate to Maranda on 1/3.

Family Fun night: Texas Roadhouse on 1/6. Pia: Will send out Connect Ed communication.

School Supplies: Allison: will need lists to go live in May. Valerie: Will try to send list by next meeting. Planners: Chris orders for 3<sup>rd</sup> grade. Folders were donated again for K-5 from Chad Johnson.

Fundraising: Allison: Is it ok to meet in person for PTO meetings and fundraising meetings in campus? We will advertise. Chris: Basketball is at school, ok to meet.

December newsletter: Will send out January.

Events in Spring: Allison: What is guidance for dance or spring fundraiser? Chris: Groups still discouraged but want to plan something for May or outside (bulk of events should be outside), like block party, or similar to fall fest. On board for brainstorming ideas. We can make plans in February. Allison: If Chorus plans concert, can we be included?

PTO Community Event: Betheny: met with other PTO groups and they are presenting PTO bowl. Due to redistricting, it will be best that we are all working together. Will attend Community Unifying Event Welcome on Sunday April 3 at 3PM. Dodgeball team and Principal.

### Dates to note:

- Jan 10 – PTO meeting
- Jan 6 – Texas Roadhouse Family Fun night
- Jan 22 – VEX Robotics
- Feb 3 – Texas Roadhouse Family Fun night
- Feb 7 – PTO meeting
- Mar 3 – Texas Roadhouse Family Fun night
- Mar 7 – PTO meeting
- April 3 – PTO Community Event
- April 4 – PTO meeting